
 

 

Please read this message: Being Ever Vigilant 
 
Kyle Toffey 
December 19, 2016 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

I am writing you at the end of this amazing year as people who found inspiration and excitement from 

Hyung Jin Nim's ministry in the past. Recently he has been urging us to reach out and let people know 

what is happening both on the micro level, meaning the Sanctuary Church, and on the macro level which 

include the insurgence of freedom loving people around the globe. 

 

In this letter I don't have time to outline everything that is happening, but I will include links I think are 

important. Each of us need to do our own research to understand what is happening in the Providence and 

the world today. Family Federation leaders around the world do not want to talk about how Mother has 

been making up her own Principle that points to herself as the messiah and not the Eve that Father needed 

to raise up. Hyung Jin Nim loves his mother, but doesn't want you to be fooled by her false teachings or 

desecration of True Father's legacy and lineage. This is profoundly important information. 

 

Repeatedly Hyung Jin Nim has been stating that we are living in dangerous times. The battle between the 

forces of God and Satan are only escalating so it is vital that we are aware and ever vigilant. It is in that 

sense of urgency I send this email to you. 

 

If you would like to discuss these issues, please feel free to reach out to me at: Kyle.Toffey@ gmail,com 

 

May God bless you and your family in this coming year. 

 

Regards, 

 

Kyle Toffey 

 

PS, Here are the links I promised you... 

 

Rev. Hyung Jin Moon's sermons: 

 

Video 

 

Audio 

 

Website for Sanctuary Church of Newfoundland, PA 

 

Sanctuary Facebook Page 

 

Sanctuary Church 

889 Main St. 

Hamlin Pennsylvania 18427 

United States 

 

 


